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Fort Drum & 10th Mountain Division Holds Mountainfest 2021

Fort Drum, NY – The 10th Mountain Division (LI) and the United States Army Garrison (USAG) Fort Drum will hold the annual Mountainfest from Aug. 30 to Sept. 2. The contributions of our Soldiers, the spirit of our military Families, and community involvement are the focus of the celebration. Mountainfest 2021 is an opportunity for Soldiers, Family members, and North Country friends to jointly participate in recreational activities, a concert and fireworks that celebrate our national spirit and strengthen our community ties while recognizing the many contributions and service of all.

The Mountain Remembrance Ceremony will be held Tuesday, Aug. 31. We will gather to remember our fallen Soldiers of the 10th Mountain Division. This ceremony provides an opportunity to reflect on the selfless sacrifices our fallen 10th Mountain Division Soldiers made in the defense of our freedom and democracy during contingency operations around the world.

On Wednesday, Sept. 1, we invite all Soldiers, Family members, and North Country friends to join us in an awards ceremony, a live military demonstration, and a Salute to the Nation ceremony, followed by a Salute to the Troops Tribute Concert and fireworks, all at Division Hill on Fort Drum. 

All attendees will be required to wear masks and social distance while attending all events on Sept. 1. We will honor and celebrate our national spirit and strengthen our community ties while prevention and mitigation of the spread of COVID-19 remains a priority.

Media interested in covering the Mountain Remembrance Ceremony on Tuesday, Aug. 31, must be at the Media Operations Center on Route 26 no later than 10:30 a.m. Media interested in covering events on Division Hill on Wednesday, Sept. 1, must be at the Media Operations Center on Route 26 no later than 2:30 p.m.

An RSVP for both events is requested by 3 p.m. Monday, Aug. 30.  

To RSVP or for further information regarding this advisory, contact LTC Josh Jacques at 315-772-7634 or email josh.t.jacques.mil@mail.mil

A short video from 10th Mountain Division (LI) Commander Maj. Gen. Milford H. Beagle, and Command Sgt. Maj. Mario O. Terenas speaks to the division about the importance of Mountainfest, and how we will conduct it in a COVID-19 environment can be downloaded at the link below.
https://www.flickr.com/photos/drum10thmountain/albums/72157719749228612/with/51406675113/


[bookmark: _GoBack]

